

St. Philip's Episcopal Church

(6457 Quantico Rd, Quantico, MD 21856)

presents the

2025 St. Philip's Guest Lecture Series

Please register at ewallingford2004@yahoo.com. or 410-742-1837. Meetings are on the second Monday of the month (except for Dec.) at 1 PM. and provided as a, free community outreach program, Apr.-Dec.

April 14- Regional writer Jim Duffy, will share his Delmarva travels (<u>Fastern Shore Road Trips</u>), Delmarva stories (You Wouldn't Believe) and history (<u>Tubman Travels: 32</u> Underground Railroad Journeys on Delmarva). Come and enjoy "Black Gold in Parsonsburg", "The Jailbreak King of Delmarva", "All Alone at the Cherrystone Bar" along with 27 one day road trips and the pathway of heroes and heroines-well known and not so well known plus more. Make this your road more, not less, traveled by. For more info on Jim, go to https://www.secretsoftheeasternshore.com

May 12- Are you tired of dull, impersonal emails? Does your mailbox need something other than bills and catalogues? Create and mail unique, personal correspondence and see what you get in return. Design your own stationery and messages with Elaine Wallingford, former creative writing teacher. Multi approaches will be used but are not limited to beads, stamps, paint, ribbon, pieces of metal, leaves, plastics, etc. Materials with samples and messages will be provided. Bring a tweezer and your imagination.

<u>June 9</u>- Kaye Hearn, quilter extraordinaire, will share her skills and her creations as she demonstrates her methods and her passion for a lasting art. Kaye will share how her art can reflect history, family, themes and more.

July 14- Kathleen Morton-Jones of Holloway Funeral Home will discuss what to do and not do upon the death of a loved one. Specific recommendations and resources will be provided with info on the newest end of life choices. Questions will be welcomed. Kathleen can be reached at kathleen@hollowaysfh.com

August 11- Nancy and William Hall will bring their High Banks garden to the parish hall of St. Philip's. Flowers of many rarities in color, size, fragrance and genus that you've never heard of or seen (except in catalogues) will be cut, vased and detailed. Complimenting the unusual, will be zinnias, peonies, roses, dahlias, and lilies- some the size of a luncheon plate. Bring your camera, your 'sniffer' and your notepad.

<u>September 8</u>- Charlie Paparella, formerly of WBOC's "Travels with Charlie" will bring nature to you in verse, song and photo. Charlie's love of the outdoors will make you want to jump into your waders, grab your camera, and strum a guitar. Capture and connect with Charlie's magic moments.

October 13- Dr. Creston Long of SU and Director of the Nabb Center will discuss recent exhibits, projects and upcoming plans. Dr. Long will also include the history and the resources of the Nabb Center.

November 10- To add variety to upcoming holiday menus, the ladies of St. Philip's will present recipes and samples. These selections will be aimed at healthy eating and economical savings. Bring your tastebuds, your calorie counter and your calculator.

December 8, 9- The annual live wreathmaking will return with repeat joy and masterpieces. To keep this event fresh, there will be a focus on designing angelic creations to coincide with the Church Mouse's 'Angelfest' items for sale. Celebrate the holiday spirit with fragrant evergreens and a flap of your wings. Please bring ribbon for your creation.